# BULLETIN

# of The North American Manx Association

# Christmas



Greetings

Vol. 5, No. 2

"To preserve whate'er is left to us of ancient heritage"

December, 1932

ずる人がはいかいるというないのかがい

## Christmas Messages From President and Vice-Presidents

#### From Our President

"For behold, I bring you good tidings Of great joy, which shall be to all people."

No season of the year tends to weld the hearts of men closer together than Christmas.

1932 years ago a Saviour came with a message of great joy and hope, and today a stricken world anxiously awaits the coming of a brighter day. It makes me proud to know that associations of Manx people everywhere are striving to do all they possibly can to alleviate the hardships of the unfortunate, and it has always been our proud boast that "Manxmen take care of their own."

I hope this Bulletin and the greetings contained therein will bring to those of our Manx people who are suffering hardship through this world depression, a message of cheer and comfort.

Through the N. A. M. A. we want to bring to our Manx people not only joy at Christmas but through all the year. We are banded together for the pleasure that comes from association with those whose interests and ours are alike. We have no selfish motive—our policy is to do all that lies in our power to forward the things that are Manx.

At this season many of you wonder what to give a good Manx friend for Christmas—so here's an idea. Send the name and address of each of these to our Secretary together with a dollar for each name and we will mail a membership card and the Bulletin for a year. This is a Christmas present that will make the giver remembered throughout the year. What an opportunity to help them become active members of the N. A. M. A.!

1933, a new year full of clean pages, awaits us, New resolutions will be made and one we ask you to make and keep is that you join the N. A. M. A. If you are already a member, resolve to induce some other Manx person to join. Let's keep the ball rolling straight to the goal—1000 members at Convention time in Chicago in 1933.

With my sincere wish for a happy Christmas season goes my prayer that with the coming of a new year, the wise men of our day will solve the problems which confront us, and that for our people everywhere 1933 will truly be a very Happy and Prosperous New Year.

Very sincerely and fraternally,

JOHN R. CAIN, President.

#### From Our First Vice-President

To all members of the North American Manx Association, and indeed to everybody who will read these columns of our Bulletin, I would like to extend the old, old wish for a Happy Christmas and a more prosperous New Year.

Many of us will be looking back to the Christmases spent in the days gone by on that Island so dear to us all, and some no doubt probably looking forward to the time when they may be spared to take part in another at home among their own folks.

I think that the formation of the N. A. M. A. has done more to gather together and form a closer bond of fellowship and goodwill among our Manx people on this Continent, than any other effort has achieved in the past.

There is perhaps no better time to appeal to all Manx people than at a time like this when your hearts are open to all kind thoughts and so let us all individually support the work of carrying on this organization to our mutual comfort and advancement.

JAMES Y. MANN.

#### From Our Second Vice-President

The fifth Annual Convention of the N. A. M. A. held in our city brought me a new honor—that of second vice-president of the N. A. M. A. I deeply appreciate this opportunity to serve my Manx people.

I am sure that the association is filling a great need in this continent, and the opportunity it affords of meeting our "kinfolk" every year is a grand idea. We are planning big things for 1933.

The season of good-will is at hand and I take pleasure in extending to all Manx people, my sincere wishes for happiness at Christmas, that will continue throughout the new year.

ROBT. J. QUAYLE.

#### From Our Third Vice-President

May I send to all, officers and members of all Manx Societies, my good wishes for a merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

How little we know what lies ahead of us, as we face the unknown way! Yet with our faith in God, we can face the challenge of the future, and go forth with courage and hope.

I wish I could grip every hand and say, "I hope that for you the year 1933 may be the best and happiest of all your years," and may this new year give birth to new enthusiasms for the furtherance of the N. A. M. A. R. H. CORKILL.

#### Published by The North American Manx Association

OFFICERS 1932-33

Hon. President\_Hon. A. B. Crookall, M.H.K. Douglas, Isle of Man Hon. Vice-Pres .\_\_ Hon. Richard Cain, M.H.K.

Douglas, Isle of Man Past President \_\_\_\_Dr. J. J. Moore Chicago, Ill.

President \_\_ \_\_\_\_John R. Cain

Cleveland, Ohio

First Vice-President James Y. Mann
Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada
Second Vice-President Robert J. Quayle
London, Ontario, Canada Third Vice President R. H. Corkill
Detroit, Mich. Secretary Art B. Kelly
2711 Dover Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio
Treasurer Fred Boyde

Treasurer Fred Boy 5044 W. Superior Avenue, Chicago, Ill.

#### Membership and Greetings of the Season

GOOD, did we say? That's too modest. Almost every mail we received this November, brought us a new member—a member who has never before joined the N. A. M. A. This is very gratifying to the officers of the association. It proves that more of our Manx peple are becoming actively interested in our work, and that is our aim.

On December 1st, 1931, we had 32 members enrolled. This year up to the same date, our membership is 180. Isn't this wonderful in these times of enconomic troubles? We hope for the same ratio of increased membership for December and January. Don't disappoint us. If this becomes a reality we will be able to send you the Bulletin monthly up to our Convention time. YOU can make this possible. Come on, let's get YOU interested.

We have made so many appeals for your dollar for membership that we feel the old plea has been worn out. We appreciate your financial support, and we need it to carry on.

This Christmas, "the time of goodwill and good cheer," when you have read your Christmas Bulletin, just relax and think of your kinsfolk, away in the far North, out in the golden West, on the South Western Plains and down in the Sunny South, who have not the companionship of some of their old Manx friends to call on Christmas morning and say, "A merry Christmas." They are lonely. We are trying to bring them closer to us by sending them that little bit of Manx news in our Bulletin. By your getting the N. A. M. A. habit of sending your dues yearly, we are able to send the Bulletin regularly.

We want to make the Bulletin your paper, and ask your cooperation to make it better each month. We invite you to send any interesting Manx article for publication.

We will also be glad to make en-

quiries about old friends with whom you would like to renew acquaintance, and from whom you have not heard for some time. In any other way we can be of service in securing information through our membership, we will be glad to assist you.

We would be pleased to help in any way possible, our Manx Societies already established, and also to assist in the formation of new Manx Societies. Our motto is, "To serve our Manx people."

Five years' experience since the formation of our association is at your disposal. We have helped in the formation of six new Manx Societies, which has made many of our people happier for this opportunity of meeting together at stated periods.

Publishing our Bulletin, which so many of you appreciate, for the past five years, has, we think, contributed something worthwhile to the Manx cause. We have made it possible for our Manx people to meet together in Convention each year, and have, as so many have told us, "the best time in their lives." Is this not worthy ... their lives." Is this not worthy of your support?

We sincerely thank the members and societies who have already forwarded their membership, and we appreciate the kindly spirit of those members who subscribed to this Christmas edition.

Personally, I sincerely wish all members and dear friends with whom I have become associated through the five years as secretary of the Association.

A Merry and Joyous Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.

ART. B. KELLY, Secretary, 2711 Dover Avenue, Cleveland, O. Send Canadian membership to ROBERT J. QUAYLE

> 859 Hamilton Rd., London, Ontario, Canada.

#### A Christmas Message from Our Hon. President

To All Manx Men and Women in the North American Continent:-

I feel that Christmas, being a time when everyone should not only be happy themselves, but should try to make everyone they come into contact with happy also. If we could all live up to this standard, what a wonderful Christmas it would be for all of us.

The following is given as one of the secrets of Happiness:-

Happiness is merely the capacity to enjoy Life's simple things, than which none are more lovely The Joys of Home, the Presence of Loved Ones, and the Glow of Satisfaction that comes from Work Well Done.

These are the Christmas Wishes of Mr. and Mrs. A. B. Crookall.

Yours sincerely,

A. B. CROOKALL. Woodlands, Douglas, Isle of Man

Bur Treasurer's Christmas Greeting

Again we are celebrating Christmas with its happy memories and acquaintances, which we love to recall and renew.

It should be a joyous and happy time to all of our members, and to us born in the Homeland, it is a season most precious. May we become children, just for a while, and reminiscence on the happy days spent on our Island home.

Like most folks who left the Homeland, my lot has fallen in pleasant places and among wonderful people whose kindness and love cannot be surpassed, yet at this season of the year there is a pulling at the heartstrings that would woo us homeward.

Living in a large city, it has been my privilege to hear and see the best that is produced in music, art and oratory. Most of which, like a dream, is soon forgotten, yet through the years on memory's page linger the Christmas Carols, Oiel Verre and the New Year's Qualitagh. A shopping tour through Strand, Michael, Parliament and Arbory Streets, the window displays showing the articles for sale. left impressions on the young mind which the passing years has never

been able to erase.

There are the Tea Parties which hold such a unique place in the social life of every hamlet, village and town -each having a distinct cast and program of speeches and song all its own. Smile if you may at the legends, folk lore, and traditions. They all have their part in the life of our people.

Let us all join in the Christmas spirit and help make this Christmastide worth while to those who may not be as fortunate as we. Remembering the Manx Proverb. "When one poor man helps another poor man, God Himself laughs." Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.

#### FRED BOYDE

#### Season's Greetings From Our Hon. Nice-President

Greeting from what to us is the most charming little spot in the whole world. The lil' Island of the Three Legs, symbolizing Life, Love, and Liberty—the three great essentials where Health and Happiness pervade the enchanting scene.

WE'RE ALL MIDDLIN', MIDDLIN' That's us, you and me. Rale Manx, by gough, rale Manx.

And it's from here—the little gem in the Irish Sea-to you my brothers and sisters, I send you this Christmas Greeting, when all the world speaks love and brotherhood especially between those of the same common stock.

I feel sure I am expressing the sincere wish of everyone in this Isle when I say "God Bless You all this Christmastide, you and yours, and may every blessing attend you in your daily round and common task in the coming year.'

RICHARD CAIN. St. Helena, Braddan, Isle of Man.

### Season's Greetings from the Isle of Man

TO THE MANX IN CANADA AND AMERICA, AND IN ALL PARTS OF THE WORLD

The Editor of the Isle of Man Times, its Staff, and its readers, send greetings and good wishes to you, and venture to express the hope that the Coming Year will see an end to the economic depression which is affecting the welfare of the World, and will bring, not only to those of our race, Peace, Happiness, Joy and Contentment, but the same good fortune to all peoples of the World.

GEORGE J. A. BROWN.

I welcome the opportunity to transmit through the Bulletin a message of goodwill to the legion of Manx people who are scattered over the great North American Continent, and yet, despite the handicap of distance, are, thanks to the creation of your great organization, welded together in a common bond of kinship and affection, and are able to keep in touch with each other with almost as much ease as we people in this 'lil Island home of yours, with its narrow

limits, and, as a consequence, can do much to

"Preserve our ancient Heritage." We are passing through an age of trial and difficulty; a period when stout hearts are necessary to win through against great odds, but the heritage of race which is yours-inherited from that great race of pioneers who left our sea-girt Island to seek fortune in that land of promise-will, I am sure, serve you in good stead in the time of test, and help you to win through.

It is striking testimony to the sterling character of the Manx race that, of the many who have gone "forrin" so few have failed, and is a great tribute to that fine attribute of Character, of which your president spoke with such justifiable pride at the recent birthday party to the wonderful Manxman Orrin Quiggin, whose fine condition when 102 years "young" is evidence of a splendid clean life.

I am always interested to get the "Bulletin," and can assure you that I absorb every line of each issue. If the N. A. M. A. did no more than act as a "contact" with its members through the "Bulletin" it would be doing a

good service to the Manx community over there, and it passes my comprehension that your membership is not three or four times its present number. Manx people owe it to themselves to loyally link up with the Association, and I suggest that during 1933 you should adopt a "Catch my Friend" campaign, and every present member ought to pledge himself or herself to get at least one new member. This would, for one thing, enable you to get out a more pretentious publication, but, it would do something more; it would enable you to develop your community service without relving upon the proceeds of Conventions to make ends meet.

May 1933 bring about a revival of trade and commerce; a better understanding between men and nations; and in particular, may it be for you members of the North American Manx Association a year of wonderful prosperity, with abundant good health and happiness is the very sincere wish of

Yours truly,

T. RADCLIFFE.

Isle of Man Examiner Office, Douglas.

### Bringing Christmas Cheer From Far and Near

#### Edmonton, Alberta

In wishing all my friends a happy Christmas, may I hope that the one thousand N. A. M. A. membership at which we aim, will soon become an accomplished fact.

May the clouds of depression which at present afflict us, roll by, and prosperity once again smile over the great land of our adop-

JOHN CUBBON. Edmonton, Canada.

### Greetings from New Mexico

In behalf of the Manx in the Southwest district, 1 extend the Season's Greetings to those scattered through Canada and the U.S. A.

I am sure the Bulletin is worth while, especially to those of us who seldom meet anyone from the I. O. M. Let us resolve to send \$1.00 to Mr. A. B. Kelly early in 1933 and support our officers who so freely give their time and energy.

Wishing one and all a Christmas full of joy and a better and more prosperous year ahead.

I am yours for success, JAS. H. COLLISTER, 416 South Third St., Albuquerque, N. M.

#### Massachusetts

Season's Greetings to all members and friends of the Manx Nation. We have for many years resided in this state, but shall ways retain loving memories of our early days in the dear little Isle. We hope to join the Manx party at Chicago and again have the joy of meeting the old home folks with their families and friends.

We appreciate the Bulletin. It takes first place in our home and is read before opening the daily papers. Enclosed are our membership dues. To the N. A. M. A. we wish every

MR. AND MRS. T. JONES, Ox Pasture Farm, Rowley, Mass.

#### Rochester, N. Y.

A dish full of priddas, and a jgss full o' herrin'
What batther could a man and his family, be gerrin?

A merry Christmas and a happy New Year.

Carry me back to Ellan Vannin,
That's where the heather and the gorse and
hawthorn grow;
There's where the birds sing so sweetly in

springtime,
That's where this grief-stricken heart doth

long to go; 'Twas there that I wandered in joy o'er the

curragh. Twas there that I laboured in the fields of yellow corn; On earth there's no place that I love so

dearly
As Ellan Vannin, the Isle where I was born.

Refrain:

Retrain: Carry me back to Ellan Vannin, That's where the heather and the gorse and hawthorn grow; There's where the birds sing so sweetly in

springtime,
That's where this grief-stricken heart doth long to go.

Carry me back to Ellan Vannin, There let me smell the sweet new-mown-hay; O how I long for a sight of the fuchsia. And to hear the song-thrush at the break of

Eileen, my loved one, has gone on before me, Soon I shall meet her, but not on Ramsey

shore; hat's where we strolled, hand-in-hand in the springtime; Soon I shall meet her, and we'll part nevermore.

J. HENRY QUINE, 940 Mount Hope Ave.

#### Cleveland, Ohio

Walter J. Quilliam, of Cleveland, who has been so actively engaged in arranging our entertainments, wishes to extend to all his friends the Season's Greetings and sincerely wishes a happy and prosperous New Year.

#### Ottawa, Canada

Whatever there may be of myth surrounding the very early history of our Homeland there is not even the shadow of myth about the sturdy race which emerged with the dawn of authentic story. We are not a great people numerically and our ancestral heritage is of decidedly limited area but from that wee spot in the Irish Sea has come a colonizing people whose children and children's children are diffusing a widespread influence for good and progressive citizenship in every part of the civilized world. The more I study our past and the processes of our development as a nationality, the prouder I am of being a Manxman. May every son and daughter of the sweet wholesome little Isle enjoy a merry Yuletide and a prosperous New Year.

T. W. QUAYLE,

T. W. QUAYLE, 27 Fulton Avenue.

#### Montana

Just to wish our friends from the dear lit-tle Isle and a'so those of Manx descent, the very merriest of Christmases and a bright and prosperous New Year.

MR. AND MRS. ROBERT FRASER COSTAIN, East Helena.

### Aspen, Colorado

Again we are privileged to participate in the glorious season of Christmas.

Let us emulate His example that "Glory to

God in the highest, peace on earth, good will to men" may resound through-out the world.

Christmas comes and rekindles the warmth of friendships, reawakens the appreciation of pleasant associations and gatherings.

In a Manx spirit, let us join with our fellow kinsfolk and friends in making this Christmas a very merry one, and may the New Year upon which we are soon to enter be a period of comfort and prosperity for all.

Let us resolve that during the New Year

we will all join hands and work for a greater NORTH AMERICAN MANX ASSOCIATION.

ROBERT S. KILLEY,

Aspen.

# Manx Societies Send Sincere Wishes For

#### Mona's Relief Society Cleveland

Another year has gone and we again find treelyes at the Christmas season. The time ourselves at the Christmas season. The time of the year when we remember our friends, wherever they are.

Mona's Relief Society sends greetings and good wishes to everyone that this N. A. M. A. Bulletin reaches and trusts 1933 will be everything you could hope and wish it to be.

THOS. A. CRETNEY, President AMY C. QUAYLE, Secretary, 1880 Chapman Avenue, E. Cleveland.



#### Ladies Auxiliary, Cleveland

seems that this year the Ladies of the Auxiliary feel their responsibility greater than ever before.

They have started the work of the year with a great deal of vim and vigor. The attendance at our meetings is unusually good and the work is progressing satisfactorily.

We take pleasure in sending greetings to all our Manx friends, wishing them a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

MARY L. HAMPTON, President AMY C. QUAYLE, Secretary,

1880 Chapman Avenue. E. Cleveland, Ohio.



#### Mona's Mutual Benefit Society Cleveland

The officers and members of the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society extend to Manx people everywhere sincere greetings for a Happy Christmas time, and sincerely hope that the new year will bring us all good health and happiness. We also trust that a real upturn in business will come in 1933.

Our Society has had a splendid year and we honestly believe that these times we are passing through have given us a finer fraternal spirit than we ever had.

It is remarkable that so many new Manx Societies have been organized and that the existing Societies have all been making good headway. We hope this interest in the things headway. We hope th that are Manx grows.

We appreciate the fine work the officers of the N. A. M. A. are doing and wish them much success. Let's all give them our support and Chicago will have the best Convention

W. HARRY KELLY, President R. W. SKILLICORN, Secretary,

4912 E. 96th Street.



#### Chicago

As President of the Chicago Manx Society I wish to extend my heartiest felicitations to you. The returning Christmas season brings to us a deepened sense of the mutual good will which we hold for each other. Moreover, it stimulates all those finer things of the spirit.

I join and rejoice with you in the fellow-ship which our Association affords us, hoping the New Year may bring to us all a greater enrichment in heart and mind—and every full measure of good health and prosperity.

Fraternally yours, P. M. WATTERSON, President.

#### Ladies Auxiliary, Chicago

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Chicago Manx Society extends the Season's Greetings to each and every member of the N. A. M. A.

"Where will you be, in Thirty-Three?" is what they are asking in Chicago at present. We hope you will all be here attending the Sixth Annual Convention.

EMILY I. KELLY, President ANNIE COMISH, Secretary.



On this, the eighty-seventh Christmas which I have been privileged to enjoy, I wish all the Manx people, far and near, a very Merry Christmas.

DANIEL GAWNE. 5423 Lakewood Avenue, Chicago.

(Born at Ballaugh, Isle of Man, April 25th,



#### San Francisco

The Manx Society of San Francisco wish our kindred Societies—"A Merry Christmas and a Bright New Year."

This is the season of the year when, most of all, our thoughts travel back home to those near and dear to us and in imagination we mingle again with our loved ones at home.

we mingie again with our loved ones at home. Custom and tradition is still so strong that we can in fancy, travel with them through the hours of Christmas Eve when we gather to sing the "Old Carols" to New Year's Eve when—old fueds and quarrels are forgotten in the blessedness of the season—we can wish each other a Happy and Prosperous New Year and look forward with faith and confidence to whatever the New Year has in store for us.

May the faith of our forefathers maintain us in serenity and trust through the troub-lous times in which we are living, and the New Year dawn with promise and hope of Happy Days to come.

> CHARLES KERMODE, President, ESSIE QUAYLE, Hon, Secretary,

May I wish all my old friends in all parts of the states, the Compliments of the Season. I should like to mention them all by name but space will not permit. However, I want each of my friends reading this to think I each of my friends reading this to think I have them particularly in mind when I recall the happy times we used to have in the Christmas Days gone by. To quote "Cushag"—"Them were the days, me Grandmother's Days"—and truly they were days filled with excitement and pleasure. Santa Claus always seemed to be lurking around the corner with some new surprise in store.

some new surprise in store.

Nowhere in the world is the true and jolly spirit of Christmas more felt than in our little island home with its hospitable customs of open house and general rejoicing. Here's hoping that some day we may have the good fortune to spend another such time together and in the meantime, dear friends, I give you greeting in which my husband Wilfred joins me.

ESSIE CALLISTED QUAVIE

ESSIE CALLISTER QUAYLE, 625 Hamilton Avenue, Palo Alto, California,



#### North Eastern Ohio Society

Christmas is for good friends For old friends and for new So comes this hearty greeting Straight from our hearts to you.

> A. KILLEY, President MRS. G. W. SMITH, Secretary, 535 Mentor Avenue Painesville, O.

#### Cleveland Manx Juniors

The officers and members of the Cleveland Junior Manx Society extend Christmas Greetings to all Manx boys and girls everywhere, and to the grown-ups too.

We extend to all Societies warm wishes for success in the new year.

> WILLIAM CANNELL, President ELINOR CAIN, Secretary, 488 E. 126th Street.



#### Los Angeles

In writing this brief Xmas message for the North American Manx Association Bulletin, I am glad to do so but it is done under great difficulty. It is not easy for me or anyone else to enter into the joyful spirit of Xmas with the consciousness of the great loss we have sustained in the death of our late President, Mr. Daniel Teare.

He was President of the Los Angeles Manx society since its inception. Adoring the Island of his birth, he filled the position with one object in view—the welfare of his brothers and sisters of the Manx, not only here but everywhere. Every moment of his time, every one of his thoughts, and every activity was bent toward that end. We miss him greatly and with much sadness.

him greatly and with much sadness.

But now that I have been called upon to take up his duties, I accept the position with gratitude, aware of the honor that has been conferred upon me. The highest thing in my mind is to endeavor to follow in the footsteps of our past great leader. So, as the recently inaugurated President, I pledge myself to the fulfillment of that endeavor. My earnest desire is to have more Manx Societies formed during the coming year, and also have more members and friends join the North American Manx Association.

The members of the Los Angeles Manx So-

The members of the Los Angeles Manx Society will be looking forward to our Annual Xmas Party which has been in the past very successful.

Great credit is due to our efficient Secretary, Mr. T. Donald Bain, and our dutious Treas-urer, Mr. J. Edward Storey for our wonder-ful Society in Los Angeles.

On my own behalf and on behalf of my fellow members of the Los Angeles Manx Society, I wish to express my earnest desire for the success of the North American Manx Association next year and for the years to come.

Xmas greetings to all.

Fraternally yours, W. R. CALLISTER, President.

"The Los Angeles Many Society extends its "The Los Angeles Manx Society extends its greetings from its land of sunny beaches and snowy mountain tops, of oranges and avocados below and sking and tobogganing above, to the Manx of the Arctic Yukon, of the bitter cold Canada, of the snowy eastern United States, of the balmy Australia and New Zealand, and of the mild Isle of Man itself. Wherever the Manxman is, the warmth of the friendly gatherings about the glowing hearth is the same the world over.

The society wishes to felicitate especially Orrin Quiggin, the oldest Manxman, on his one hundred and second Christmas, the North American Manx Association on its sixth successful year, and those newly formed Manx Societies celebrating their first Christmas. May the Yuletide cheer and the festive board bring to every Manxman and woman a feeling of gratitude and thanksgiving, and may it find them sharing their joy and blessings with other less fortunate.

Isn't it strange after all, how far that canny three-legged Manxman traveled! And what a wholesome and contented brood he left behind him! I wonder though if he didn't stay a bit longer in Cleveland."

Sincerely yours, MARY ANN CAINE, 714 South Flower St., Inglewood, California,

# A Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

#### Winnipeg

The officers and members of the Winnipeg Manx Society extend to their kinsfolk throughout the world, the Season's Greetings.

JAS. Y. MANN, President
MRS. SHORE, Vice-President
WM. QUAYLE, Secretary,
62 Harbison Ave.,
Winnipeg, Manitoba.



#### Akron, Ohio

Again it is our great pleasure through the N. A. M. A. Bulletin, to wish everyone the good old wish, "A merry Christmas and a happy New Year."

Also wishing the officers of the N. A. M. A. a successful year.

Let's all support them and help to make the Chicago Convention the best yet.

JACK BRIDSON, President MRS. E. HOUSEL, Secretary, 32 Willard Street.



#### Denver, Colorado

It gives me great pleasure to have this opportunity of extending Seasons Greetings to all Manxmen and women and especially to the members of the N. A. M. A.

It is the wish of the Manx folk in Denver that the coming year may bring Health and Prosperity to all, and Peace and Good Will toward men.

Wishing you all, A Merry Christmas and A Happy and Prosperous New Year.

ERNEST W. COOLE, 138 South Logan St.



#### London, Ontario

The London, Ontario, Manx Society wishes to convey its heartiest greetings to all the officers, members and friends of the N. A. M. A. and to wish them all a very happy Yuletide. Also to express the hope that the coming New Year will bring to each and all a bright happy and care-free New Year, or to re-echo the prayer of Tiny Tim, "May God bless us, every one."

PHILIP KISSACK, President DAVID COLLISTER, Secretary, 39 Langarth Street.

At a meeting of the above society held November 29th, the following officers were elected for 1933.

Philip Kissack, president; Thomas Callister, vice-president; Dave Collister, secretary-Treasurer, 39 Langarth Street.

May we offer these new officers our kindly support and wish for their society a very successful year. We will long remember the happy time spent in their city at our Fifth Reunion.



#### Vancouver

The Executive for 1933 of this Society is as follows: President, Mr. S. Cain, 232 19th Ave., E.; Past president, Mr. A. C. Bridson; Vice-president, Mr. J. Connor; Secretary, Mr. W. F. Spurr, 1028 Pender St., W.; Treasurer Mrs. A. E. Halsall. Committee: Mrs. Gawne, Mrs. Connor, Mr. Hunt, Mrs. Hunt, Mrs. McWaters, Mrs. Beck. Auditors: Mr. Gelling and Mr. Richards.

The officers and members of Vancouver Manx Society unite in wishing Manx people everywhere a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

#### Toronto

The officers and members of the Toronto Manx Society extend to the officers and members of the N. A. M. A., to kindred Manx Societies and to Manx people everywhere, sincere greetings for a very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.

ARTHUR CALLOW, President.



#### Montreal

"Christians Awake, Salute the Happy . . . . . "

"Bless me, bless me, if it isn't the choirs practisin' for Christmas. Aye, sure enough. And there's the White Boys—and the're goin' into Misthress Cain's. Look, there's the Devil Doubt and the Docthor! Wharra time they'll have! And it was only this mornin' I heard the fiddlers... Good mornin', Masther Cregeen, it's a bright, frosty mornin'. Good mornin' to you all." And, as we walk down to the market place, there's the hibbin and holly. Aye, it's Christmas.

These and many more are the scenes that bring us back to those never-to-be-forgotten days of our youth, and today those scenes are lived over and over again as, with dimmed eyes, we look eastward to the sea and over the ocean, where we, in bygone days, were getting ready for "Hunt the Wren." Years may dim the eye, but the memories of those days are still with us. Age does not dampen our love for that gem in the Irish Sea, and very often those memories sweet and tender come like music's plaintive flow."

And so, today, it is our privilege, as well as our pleasure, to extend the Season's Greetings to all Manx people scattered throughout the four corners of the earth, and, while many of us during these last few years have been sorely tried and days have been dark, let us all face the future with a new hope that the year 1933 will usher in better times and that good health and prosperity will prevail throughout the coming years. This is the wish of the Montreal Manx Society for the officers and members of the North American Manx Association and for all Manx people at home and abroad.

T. KEIG, President MONA CREGEEN, Secretary.

We wish to extend to the Mona's Relief, Ladies' Auxiliary, the Mona's Mutual Benefit, and the Cleveland Junior Manx Societies and to our many Cleveland friends, fond remembrances and best wishes for Christmas and the coming year.

> MR. AND MRS. T. KEIG THOMAS KEIG, JR. NORMAN KEIG EDWARD KEIG

We have received an interesting report of the past year's activities of this Society and same will appear in our next issue.



#### Saskatchewan

May we, the officers and members of the above society, extend to all our kindred societies, to Manxman and women everywhere, the old-time wish, "A merry Christmas and a happy New Year."

CHARLES H. QUILLIAM,
President.

# Ladies Auxiliary to the N. A. M. A.

The newly formed Ladies Auxiliary, through its president, Mrs. Arthur Callow, of Toronto, extend sincere wishes for a Happy Christmas Season, and hope the New Year will bring to all Manx people, Good Health, Happiness, and the Contentment that comes from "keeping busy."

We take this opportunity to invite all Manx ladies to join our group. In Toronto we have already started to raise funds for the N. A. M. A.

MRS. A. CALLOW, President
MISS ADA CHRISTIAN, Secretary,
3018 Scarborough Rd.,
Cleveland Heights, Ohio.

The other members of this committee appointed at London are as follows: Mrs. John R. Cain, Mrs J. E. Christian, Mrs. F. P. Kneen, of Cleveland; Mrs. D. Christian, Rochester, N Y.; Miss Anne Crellin, Akron, Ohio; Mrs. R. C. Kelly, Chicago; Mrs. C. H. Benson, Quebec; Mrs. A. M. Cock, Detroit; Mrs. W. D. Moore, Montreal.



#### Detroit - Windsor

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year . . . As president it gives me great pleasure to announce that our second birthday celebration which was held at the Moose Temple, Windsor, Ontario, was a great success.

We had 113 members and guests sitting to dinner, a wonderful turn-out. Following the dinner a delightful programme was enjoyed immensely. It is an honor to our society to have made such wonderful progress in these last two years, considering the state of affairs.

We are greatly indebted to Mr. John R. Cain, President of the N. A. M. A., for his wonderful talk. It will be long remembered.

Our Christmas and New Year message to all can best be expressed by the following verse:

May all of the brightness of Christmas And all of its joy and its cheer Remain to surround you and bless you Through all of the coming New Year.

> J. LOUIS HIGGINS, President, R. H. CORKILL, Secretary, 83 Kenilworth Avenue, Detroit, Michigan.



#### New York

It must be very gratifying to the Manx people all over the world to know that our little Island can produce singers who can compete successfuly with the best choirs in the British Isles.

This is, I believe, owing to the inception of the Christmas carol singers of long ago. I can remember 70 years ago when I was a boy on the Island how we used to look forward to Christmas and to be awakened and thrilled early Christmas by these choirs singing, "Christians Awake, salute the happy morn."

May I pass this grand old wish on to all members of the N. A. M. A. and to all Manxmen all over the world, "A merry Christmas and a happy New Year."

LOUIS KELLY, 3177 32nd Street, Astoria, New York.



#### Seattle

Seattle Manx folks wish all Manx friends wherever located a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.

CLAUDE CLAGUE St. Regis Hotel, Seattle, Wash.

#### North Eastern Ohio Society

#### Birthday Party For Orrin Quiggin and Richard Karran

The North Eastern Ohio Manx Society celethe North Eastern Onto Manx Society cere-brated the birthdays of their oldest and young-est members, Orrin Quiggin, 102 years old, and Richard Van Allen Karran, 1 year old, at the Methodist Episcopal Church in Paines-ville, Ohio, Friday October 28th. Over 300 attended and a very enjoyable evening was

Mr. Quiggin was presented with an illumi-Mr. Quiggin was presented with an infumi-nated scroll, the greeting compiled by Robert Gorry of Cleveland and inscribed by William Cannell of Cleveland. This was presented by his old friend, Chris Corlett of Madison, Ohio, who is 89 years old.

Baby Karran, son of Mr. and Mrs. Richard Karran of Geneva, Ohio, was presented with a \$5.00 gold piece (gift of the North Eastern Ohio Society) by Miss Emma Cowle of Chardon, Ohio.

J. H. Collister of Cleveland presided, assisted y President A. Killey of the North Eastern Society.

Society.

A very fine programme was enjoyed by all. "The Gay Nineties Party" from Cleveland was very much appreciated. The wonderful tribute written by L. A. Kelly of Cleveland to "his father's friend," was read by A. B. Kelly. The request solos sung by W. J. Quilliam, the reading by Avis Crellin and the selection by the Junior Orchestra, were much enjoyed. Very fine speeches of congratulation to this veteran Manxman were made by Judge Alva R. Corlett of Cleveland and John R. Cain, president of the N. A. M. A.

The North Eastern Society did themselves

The North Eastern Society did themselves proud in the arrangement of this meeting. The supper was very enjoyable. A birthday cake was presented by the Ladies Auxiliary of Cleveland to Mr. Quiggin and to Richard Karran by the North Eastern Society.

President A. Killey, of Painesville, Dr. and Mrs. G. W. Smith, and Mrs. Allen Kermode are to be congratulated on this wonderful

#### A TRIBUTE

The Manx Societies of Northern Ohio and your good neighbors and friends who are met tonight to honor you with a birthday carousal are of the present age, but I in a sense, speak for your missing friends of the Past, as I congratulate you on the attainment of such ripe old age and upon the vigorous manner in which you are tackling your second trip around the world of years.

Yourself and my father were neighbors and friends in the good old "pioneer days" when friend-ship meant, to push as well as to pull, and was from the heart, not from the pocket.

and was from the heart, not from the pocket.

It is a well known secret that you are a baseball "fan," but it is hard to realize that the Orrin Quiggin, who the past summer, sat before a radio gloating over the base hits and tearing his hair at the errors of the Cleveland Club was the same fellow that once batted the trees of old Newburgh Township with a sharp ax to make a clearing where he could plant potatoes—for the Manx and the Irish must have their "spuds."

We, of a later generation, are truly grateful to you and all the other pioneers for what they did for us under untoward circumstances. The present depression would have been, at that time, acclaimed as a golden era of prosperity and John Rockefeller demonstrated his smartness by not cutting his eyeteeth till a later date, when dimes were more plentiful.

My boyhood days were cast among those pioneers and I have experienced some of their later and lesser privations and bless the stars that gave me that privilege.

So, tonight I ask you to turn back the ages of the past and have a "cooish" on pages of the Old Times.

Our fathers came across the sea When all this land was new, A hardy lot, of three-legged men, Stout-hearted folks and true.

To their strong arms and stronger brogue We owe these fertile fields; A wooded wilderness subdued, Now a golden harvest yields.

L. A. KELLY

ful party which was given in honor of Mr. Quiggin's birthday. This young old man was up early the next morning, all ready to talk about the party. He not only remembered the names of most of those who talked with him, but could give a little of the family history of each, so splendid is his memory.

I am sure in the long wintry hours ahead, his heart will be warmed with the memory of the honor bestowed upon him by the Manx Societies. The illuminated scroll we shall treasure always.

Most sincerely, MRS. ROBERT J. DAWSON.

### T. E. Brown Night At Cleveland

One of the best entertainments ever fur-nished in Cleveland Manx circles was held on November 11th, in the Cleveland News Auditorium. 350 attended. The entertainon November 11th, in the Cieveland News Auditorium. 350 attended. The entertain-ment was sponsored by the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society and the proceeds were donated to the Mona's Relief Society.

Mr. John R. Cain, president of the North Mr. John R. Cain, president of the North American Manx Association was chairman for the evening. On the platform with Mr. Cain were, Mr. W. H. Kelly, president of the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society; Mr. T. A. Cretney, president of the Mona's Relief So-ciety; and Mr. J. E. Kelly, vice-president of the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society.

Following the singing of "Ellan Vannin," Mr. Cain called attention to the fact that this was Armistice Day. He paid a great tribute to the fine part the Manx had played in the Great War and asked everyone to rise and stand in silence. The programme was as follows:

Solo, Mrs. Killey; Chairman's remarks; solo, Mr. Joseph Clucas; "A talk on T. E. Brown," Mr. J. E. Kelly; solo, Mr. Stephen Kelly; Reading from T. E. Brown, Mr. W. H. Gorry; solo, Robert Quayle; quartette, Messrs. W. J. Quilliam, Joseph Clucas, Robert Quayle and Fred T. Gorry. Accompanist, Mrs. O. B. Benton. All of the artists were in rare form and encores were responded to in each case.

In his remarks, Mr. Cain stated that it was his first opportunity to address a mass meeting of the Cleveland Manx since his election as president of the N. A. M. A. He made an earnest appeal for support, and outlined the objects of the association. He said he was confident that Chicago would be the mecca for many Manx people in August next year. He commented on the splendid way the Cleveland Manx Societies were cooperating and said that spirit would build their societies and do much to perpetuate the Manx ideals.

Mr. J. E. Kelly in his talk on T. E. Brown Man, J. E. Refly in his tank on T. E. Brown thrilled his audience with his vivid portrayal of the life of this great Manx poet. Many of our Manx people now have a finer conception of our own Tom Brown than they ever had, because of the masterly way Mr. Kelly handled his subject.

Mr. W. H. Kelly gave a short talk on the Mr. W. H. Keily gave a snort talk on the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society and invited all eligible to join. Mr. Thos. Cretney said it was a great pleasure to him to have the Cleveland Societies working together so well and he thanked the Benefit Society for their and he thanked the Benefit Society for the generosity in donating the proceeds to the Relief Society. This amounted to over \$30.00.

The second part of the program was a "moving picture show." A film of the recent N. A. M. A. convention at London was shown and very much enjoyed. It was taken by Miss Garrett of Rochester, N. Y. The second film was of the picnic of the Combined Cleveland Manx Societies and was taken by Mr. Louis A. Kelly of Cleveland. This was indeed a splendid picture and many of those present had a chance to see themselves in the "movies." This innovation was greatly enjoyed by all.

Mr. Cain thanked all the artists for their services, Mr. L. A. Kelly for his kindness in furnishing the film, Mr. Art B. Kelly for the fine support he had given the entertainment committee, and Mr. Walter J. Quilliam committee chairman, who had worked so hard to make the affair such a great success. Mr. W. H. Kelly thanked Mr. Cain for presiding.

The singing of "America" brought a happy evening to a close.

#### From Here and There

Mrs. Catherine Ipson, 2843 Araphoe St., Denver Colorado:—"Enclosed find my dues for 1933. I certainly appreciate the Bulletin. I do like to read about my own people."

C. L. Kelly, County Treasurer, Otoe County, Nebraska:—"I enjoy the Bulletin and hope to be able to attend the Chicago Convention next year and meet some of my old Peel friends again."

Mrs. W. W. Watterson, 1099 West Forest Road, Lakewood, Ohio:—"Enclosed find Mr. Watterson's 1933 dues. He enjoys reading the Bulletin."

(We are pleased to report that Mr. Watterson is somewhat better after his very severe illness. We wish him a speedy recovery.)

Mr. and Mrs. Leece Clucas, 1583 Fifth St., Muskegon, Mich.:—"Enc'osed find our memberships. We do enjoy those jolly convention gathezings, meeting o'd friends and new, which we would otherwise never meet. Wishing the N. A. M. A. all success possible."

Herbert Caine, 3638 Bosworth Rd., Cleveland:—"I am pelased to pay my dues again as I certainly enjoy these conventions. The N. A. M. A. is doing a job in promoting these gatherings and bringing us all together once a year."

Harold Callister, 4848 N. Leavitt St., Chicago, Ill:—"Enclosed find my membership. I sure enjoy the Bulletin as it seems to bring

I sure enjoy the Bulletin as it seems to bring a fellow closer to the land of our birth, the good "lil" Isle of Man.

James Moughtin, Sanford, Florida:—"I am glad to subscribe to the special Christmas number of the Bulletin. Wishing the N. A. M. A. success as I think they are doing a good job."

Mrs. M. A. Reimer, 2504 Marlboro Rd., Cleveland Heights, Ohio:—"Enclosed check for \$5.00 renewing my membership in the N. A. M. A. and to help to carry on the good work this association is doing."

Mrs. W. A. McKelvey, 711 No. 3rd St., Atchison, Kansas:—"Enclosed check for membership in Manx Association and Bulletin, I enjoy reading Bulletin very much and do like to read of the Isle of Man. I was born in this country, but visited the island when a this country, but visited the island when a girl and always have longed to go back again. My grandparents and parents were Manx. My paternal grandfa/her (J. W. Cain) used to sing a song, "We will hunt the wren, says Robin and Bobin, etc." Can any one tell me history and words of song, and another was "Two little ships went out to sea early one Christmas morning." The glens, fuschia trees, heather, gorse, Castle Rushen, sea, all of it I love."

Fred A. Manley, 350 N. Chestnut St., Mineral Point, Wisconsin:—"Enclosed find my 1933 membership. I am indeed proud to be a member, I certainly enjoy reading the Bulletin, in fact I don't miss one word of it. I hope to go to the Chicago Convention this year."

Mrs. Blanche Young. 1410 N. Delaware St., Indianapolis, Ind.:—"Enclosed find membership dues for my mother and a dollar to add to the Christmas edition of the Bulletin. With greetings from mother and myself."

M. F. Collister, 40 Winfield St., San Francisco, Calif.:—"Enclosed find my dues. I certainly enjoy reading the Bulletin. Wishing you all success for 1933."

#### A Prayer

Unto Thee, our heavenly Father, would we lift our hearts in prayer at this most memorable season of the year in the behalf of all those of our kinfolk less fortunate than ourselves. There are multitudes no doubt who are afflicted through bodily infirmities, through loss, through disappointments in life, and through depression, who have become discouraged with their lot in life. Many of these are confined to their beds and homes being deprived of the liberty and privileges we enjoy. To all such we wish to express our sincere sympathy and deepest feeling for them. We rejoice to know that Gcd in His great love sincere sympathy and deepest feeling for them. We rejoice to know that Gcd in His great love to mankind has not forgotten those in affliction. Especially remember we pray Thee, the widows and orphans, the disconsolate and sick, and all those shut in. Make this a merry Christmas indeed to them on account of Christ's great love for them through His promise that He would never leave them nor forsake them. The Lord bless them and keep them. The Lord lift up his countenance upon them, and be gracious unto them. The Lord make His face shine upon them and give them peace. Amen. REV. GEO. H. SIMPSON. peace. Amen. REV. GEO. H. SIMPSON, R. D. 2, White Pigeon, Michigan.

Please accept our thanks for the wonder-

#### Mr. Daniel Teare — In Memoriam

It is with deep regret we record the passing of our Past President and grand Manxman, Mr. Daniel Teare, 445 South Windsor Blvd., Los Angeles, on October 22nd.

Daniel Teare was born on the farm of Ballalerghey, in the Parish of Bride, Isle of Man. As a youth he was well known on the north of the Island for his work in connection with the Wesleyan Methodist Church and Sunday School, and in which he was always interested, as attested by his many financial gifts to the cause in Bride. He married Mrs. Kneale of Chicago who was also born in Bride, Isle of Man, daughter of the late Iohn Onayle of the East Kimmeragh. John Quayle of the East Kimmeragh.

Mr. Teare was elected president of the N. A. M. A. in June, 1930, at Montreal and took active charge of the Home-going party. He presided at the 1930 Convention in Douglas. His keen interest and leadership made this meeting the success it was. Unfortunately he was stricken with illness during his stay on the Island. He returned to his beloved California and was very hopeful that his recovery would be complete. He keenly regretted that he was unable to be with us at Buffalo in 1931, and London in 1932. We were glad to note he was sufficiently recovered to participate in that great reunion of Manx people at Los Angeles this year. people at Los Angeles this year.

He wrote us stating that he sincerely hoped he would be able to attend our Chicago union. However it was ruled otherwise. Chicago re-

His moral and financial support and his whole-hearted interest in our association promoted the interest of his own people and through his efforts many joined our association. He crossed the continent to be present at the Cleveland and Toronto Conventions and we will never forget his wonderful speeches of appeal for membership. He has gone from us, but his memory will always remain with the officers of the association, who labored with him. He was our sincere friend and we shall miss him. him. He miss him.

To Mrs. Teare, Miss Marion Teare and all relatives and friends, may we offer our deepest sympathy.

#### MEMORIAL SERVICE

"Sow in our hearts the Seeds of Thy dear

That we may reap contentment, Joy, and Peace:

And, when at last our earthly labours cease, Grant us to join Thy Harvest Home above,

The Harvest of the Sea. (Manx fisherman's hymn.)

Our beloved president Daniel Teare has passed on to his heavenly home.

The regular monthly meeting of the Los Angeles Manx Society took the form of a memorial for the late Daniel Teare, our honorary president and our most worthy president for the past nine years. In the absence of the president, W. R. Callister, vice-president Edwin C. Killip presided.

This impressive service consisted of solos and tributes from Miss M. Caine, Mesdames W. Hartley, J. Rodgers, J. Innes, and Messrs, E. C. Killip, J. E. Cowley, J. L. Cannon, J. Edward Storey, J. Innes and T. Donald Bain.

Many were the memories of his leadership, Many were the memories of his leadership, his ambition to gather together all persons associated with the little island, his appreciation of companionship with Manx people, his gratitude in seeing his native island and old friends again, his thoughtfulness of others in sickness or in need, and his appreciation of any kindness done for him, especially of the picture of our Manx picnic (1932) framed in silver and black.

During the remarks of the secretary T. Don-During the remarks of the secretary T. Donald Bain, many letters of condolence were read from the following: Mrs. Kneen, Topango Canyon; Mr. Charles Kermode, president San Francisco Manx Society and his wife: Mrs. Essie Quayle, secretary of San Francisco Manx Society; Mr. Fred Boyde, secretary Chicago Manx Society; Mr. John R. Cain, president North American Manx Asso-

ciation, and Mr. A. B. Kelly, secretary North American Manx Association.

Epithets garnered from these letters show the true esteem in which Daniel Teare was held both in his adopted country and in his native Isle of Man. "The deeds that men do, live after them," "upright and sterling char-acter," "honest policies," "sincere friend and countryman," "clear vision and faith in fellow countrymen," "one of nature's finest gentle-men," "America's greatest Manxman," "one of the greatest Manxmen to land on the shores of this country."

These excepts bespeak the man who has passed from our midst and voice the sentiments of our society also. His place will probably never be filled in his genial, understanding manner, but he has given the Los Angeles Manx society such a staunchness that it will "carry on" the good work of holding together and helping all those of Manx blood with whom it can come in contact. A word of praise at this time is not amiss for those who have given Mr. Teare and the society such able support and unlimited time; namely, T. Donald Bain, secretary, J. Edward Storey, Treasurer, W. R. Callister the present President and Edwin C. Killip, present vice-president.

The society mourns the loss of a loved one with Mrs. Teare and the sister Marion Teare and wishes to comfort them in their bereaveand wishes to comfort them in their bereave-ment. It also sends sympathy to the other members of the family on the Island and in South Africa. It is fortunate that Marion is in the home just now with her helpful efficiency and it is hoped that Mrs. Teare will soon regain good health.

MARY ANN CAINE, Reporter.

#### N. A. M. A. MEETING

At the invitation of the president, John R. Cain, a meeting of the above association was held at the Cleveland Hotel, Cleveland, on October 10th. About fifty attended, including the presidents of all the Cleveland Societies and the Akron and North Eastern Ohio Manx

Tribute was paid to our past president Mr. Dan Teare of Los Angeles by our president and it was moved that condolences be sent from this meeting to Mrs. Teare on her sad bereavement.

Letters were read from all vice presidents of Letters were read from all vice presidents of the Association regarding dates for our 1933 Convention in Chicago. It was moved the following suggestion be sent to the Chicago Society—that Manx week be in Chicago Aug-ust 6th to 13th, and the Convention dates be Thursday, Friday and Saturday, August 10th, 11th and 12th.

Also the suggestion be sent that hotel rates be procured as reasonable as possible to insure a larger attendance and an appeal for early reservation of hotel to ensure these rates owing to the congestion expected during the progress of the World's Fair. Many other suggestions were made with reference to entertainment and speakers, which were forwarded to our hosts, the Chicago Manx Society.

Mr. Cain appealed for the cooperation and support of the Manx people of Ohio and asked for suggestions and also any constructive criticism which would boost the N. A. M. A. He asked all present to not only join the N. A. M. A. themselves, but to pledge themselves to get new members. He especially asked the support of the presidents and officers of the Manx Societies. By working for the success of the Association they would help their own societies. own societies.

Many of those present pledged that support many of those present prengen that support and made some good suggestions that we believe will be helpful. All said they believed the N. A. M. A. was needed.

The secretary, Mr. A. B. Kelly, reported that interest was increasing and predicted that 1933 would see real advancement.

#### Another N. A. M. A. Meeting

A general meeting of the above association will be held at the Hotel Cleveland, Tuesday evening, January 10th, 1933 at 8 p. m.

We invite our members and friends to attend. Please mark this date on your new 1933 calendar and make a special effort to be present.

#### Mona's Relief Society Officers for 1933

Mr. Robert Gorry has been elected president of the above Society for 1933. Mr. Gorry has been a hard worker for the Manx Societies for many years, and we wish him a successful

The other officers are: Vice-president, Mr. W. H. Kelly; Secretary, Miss Amy C. Quayle; Treasurer, Mrs. Julia Creer Griffith; Relief Committee, Mrs. Sutton, Mr. Richard Collister and Mr. John F. Lewin; Trustees, Mr. T. A. Cretney, Mr. W. C. Kissack and Mr. T. A. Cowley.

#### We Like This Support

The following have kindly donated to our special fund for the publication of this Christmas Bulletin.

W.	D.	Sayles,	Albany _		\$10.00
₩.	D.	Moore,	Montreal		10.00
J.	к.	Cain, C	eveland _		10.00
Ðг.	ુ.J.	J. Moor	e, Chicago	·	10.00
J.	E.	Christia	n, Clevela	nd	10.00
Mr	. an	d Mrs. (	. H. Bens	on, Quebec	City 5.00
n.	u.	Pentian	d, Toronto		1.00

The above fund was collected by J. E. Christian of Cleveland.

tian of Cleveland.	
H. G. Gleaves, Dawson, Yukon\$	5.00
James Moughtin, Sanford, Florida	5.00
Thomas Stephen, Camden, N. J.	5.00
KODERE S Killey Agreen Coloredo	5.00
Marshall Keig, Hinsdale III	5.00
	5.00
Mrs. M. A. Reimer, Cleveland Heights  Joseph E. Kewley, E. Cleveland, O.	5.00
Joseph E. Kewley, F. Cleveland O.	3.00
Mrs. C. J. Sutton, Cleveland Ladies Auxiliary, Cleveland Ladies Auxiliary, Cleveland	3.00
Ladies Auxiliary, Cleveland	3.00
	3.00
Los Angeles Manx Society Mr. and Mrs. R. C. Kelly, Chicago	3.00
Mr. and Mrs R. C. Kelly Chicago	2.00
J. Henry Quine, Rochester	2.00
Mr. and Mrs. T. Jones Rowley Mass	2.00
J. Henry Quine, Rochester Mr. and Mrs. T. Jones, Rowley, Mass. Mr. and Mrs. Leece Clucas, Muskegon,	2.00
Mich.	2.00
Mich. C. L. Kelly, Nebraska City, Neb.	1.00
Claude Clarue, Seattle Wooh	1.00
	1.00
A. Killey, Painesville	7.00
A. Killey, Painesville Blanche Young, Indianapolis	2.00
Mrs. Robert Cowell, San Diego, Calif	2.00
Wm. Quine, Farmington, N. M.	1.00
Mrs. L. H. Malone. Cleveland	5.00
	10.00
T. H. Brew, Puyallop, Wash.	1.00
C. Christian, Rochester	1.00
The Crellin Family of Akron, Per Miss	8
Anne Crellin	6.00
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Bridson, Akron	2.00
Mrs. E. Wennink, Cleveland	2.00
James Mawson, Detroit	3.00
Archie Kerruish	1.00
Harry Quiggin, Cleveland	2.00
R H Carkill Datroit	2.00
Miss E. I. Gelling, Honolulu  James T. Kewley, Cleveland	1.00
James T. Kewley, Cleveland	3.00
J. H. Collister, Cleveland	1.00
J. H. Collister, Cleveland J. C. Buckley, Duluth	1.00
J. F. Quine, Boulder, Colo.	1.00
Mrs. S. B. Grimes, Cincinnati	2.00
Mrs. S. B. Grimes, Cincinnati Detroit—Windsor Society	3.00
Cleveland Manx Juniors	3.00
\$176	

\$179.00

May we very sincerely say "thank you" for your kindly cooperation and support.

We will greatly appreciate further donations toward getting out our Bulletin.

#### CHICAGO

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Chicago Manx Society have had several parties at the homes of Mrs. R. C. Kelly, Mrs. C. Johnson, Mrs. G. Britton and Mrs. J. Shimmin which have been Britton and Mrs. J. Shimmin which have been well attended and profitable. When you get the Ladies of your Society to work you are sure of results. The success of the Society is larrely due to the President Mrs. R. C. Kelly, Miss E. A. Comish, Secretary and Miss Ethel Shimmin, Chairman of the Entertainment Committee.

The Chicago Manx Society is now settled in their new home at the Allerton Hotel and held their first meeting, Saturday, Dec. 10th, which was well attended, everyone seemed to be pleased with the new venture and we are looking forward to a great year in 1933.

F. BOYDE, Secretary.

# North American Manx Association Sixth Convention - August 10, 11, 12

### Invitation From The Mayor of Chicago

#### CITY OF CHICAGO

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

On behalf of the city council and the citizens of Chicago it affords me pleasure to extend a hearty welcome to the officers, members and friends of the North American Manx Association which will hold its Sixth International Manx Convention in the city of Chicago in August, 1933. During this year in which we celebrate our Century of Progress and entertain guests from all parts of the civilized world, we are very glad to greet our loyal and worthy friends, the Manx people. It is hoped that your sojourn here will be a profitable and happy one.

Very truly yours,

A. J. CERMAK, Mayor.

### Chicago Manx Society's President Invites You

The Chicago Manx Society is proud to have the opportunity of entertaining the North American Manx Association in August of 1933. Ever since the first convention at Cleveland we have anticipated the pleasure of showing our city to our Manx friends on this continent and from the Island. Now you can come and see the new city, the Century of Progress Expo-

sition, which has grown up on our lake front, visit our museums, art institute, churches, universities, and parks, all those things that speak for a higher and better life. Every member of the Chicago Society is thrilled with the expectation of meeting you.

P. M. WATTERSON,

President.

#### THE PLACE

The Committee on Hotel and Place of Meeting, have chosen Hotel Allerton, as the Official Headquarters for the Sixth Annual Convention.

It is situated within a few minutes ride by bus or street car from the shopping and theater district, also the Century of Progress Exposition. This Hotel is the ideal place to bring all your family, as special entertainment is provided for young and old. The Chicago Manx Society has permanent quarters in this Hotel, which will be open to all Manx folks when in this city.

Arrangements have been made with the management that folks from the Island, Canada or from the States attending our Century of Progress Exposition, are given special consideration by this Hotel. Here you will be able to meet friends at all times.

Further information will be found in the next Bulletin.

### **HEADQUARTERS**



ALLERTON HOTEL CHICAGO, ILLINOIS, U. S. A. PHILLIP E. CORDEN, Manager

#### COMMITTEES

President:
P. M. WATTERSON

General Chairman: DR. J. J. MOORE

Convention Editor
LLEWELLYN JONES
Hotel and Place of Meeting
THOMAS KEWLEY
Publicity:

THOMAS KELLY
Finance:
MARSHALL KEIG
Entertainment:

WALTER J. STEVENSON
Badges and Printing:
WILLIAM BOYD

Legal: JOHN LACE

First Aid:
DR. W. H. WATTERSON
Picnic:

ARTHUR SHIMMIN Transportation:

JOHN LAWSON Social Activities: MRS, R. C. KELLY Registration:

MRS. F. BOYDE Hotel Reservations: MRS. T. CANNELL

Shopping Tours: MRS. T. QUAYLE Reception:

MRS. M. KNEEN
JOHN SHIMMIN
Treasurer:

THOMAS QUAYLE Secretary: FRED BOYDE